
Pennridge Regional Police Commission
Meeting Minutes

November 27 20L9
The regular business meeting of the Pennridge Regional Police Commission was held at 7:00pm on November
27,2019 in the meeting room at the Pennridge Regional Police Headquarters, 200 Ridge Road, Sellersville, PA
18960.

Present: Jay Keyser

Gary Volovnik
Jim Miller
Rodney Blake

Marianne Morano

Commissioner
Commissioner
West Rockhill Supervisor (Alternate)
Chief of Police

East Rockhill Township Manager

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Commissioner Mr. Keyser with the Pledge of Allegiance

Citizen Comment #1:
There was none.

Announcements:
Chief Blake reminded the Board that the next PRPC Meeting will be December 26,20t9

Approval of Minutes from August 28, 2019 Regular Meeting
On motion by Mr. Volovnik, seconded by Mr. Keyser, to adopt the meeting minutes from the Pennridge
Regional Police Commission's October 23,2019 Regular Meeting. With no additional discussion, all present
voted in favor.

Financial Report: Chief Blake
Chief Blake read the financial report dated November 27,201-9. After payment of the monthly bills totaling
553,1-65.28 the total operational account balances equal $366,011.09. The capital reserve account funds total
5200,980.0L.
On motion by Mr. Miller, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to approve payment of Bills List dated November 27,20L9
totaling S53,165.28 and the Financial Report as presented. With no additional discussion, all present voted in
favor.

Chief's Report: Chief Blake

Chief Blake ask the Board to take notice of the November, 2019 Chiefs Report as it had been read at the West
RockhillTownship and East Rockhill Township meetings.
On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to approve the Chiefs Report as presented. With no
additional discussion, all present voted in favor.

Solicitors Report: John Rice, Esq.

There was none.

Old Business

Mr. Miller advised that at the West Rockhill Township Meeting he had thanked the Police Department for their
service. He also added that a meeting has been requested with Pa Dot concerning Ridge Valley and Allentown
Roads.

New Business
Chief Blake summarized the results of the 2018 Financial Audit Report. He advised that each Township office
had a complete copy of the report.



Chief Blake then presented the following thank you letters;
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On motion by Mr. Keyser, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to approve the meeting dates as presented. With no

additional discussion, all present voted in favor.

Citizen Comment #2:
Jim Miller advised that a resident on Circle Drive praised Officer Adams for her taking the time to interact with
her and her child.

Adiournment
On motion by Mr. Miller, seconded by Mr. Volovnik, to adjourn the meeting. With no additional discussion,
the meeting was adjourned at 7:16 pm.
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